

Blowing Rock ABC Board

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513

Bob Miller, Chairman David Greene, Member Susie Greene, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on December 17, 2015. Scott Fogleman, Town Manager, was present. Chair Bob Miller called the monthly meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. All members were then given the opportunity to excuse themselves from any business items that posed possible conflicts. None were reported.

The minutes of the prior meeting were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Manager gave her report on sales that ended on November 30, 2015. Sales were \$112,184.97. This was a decrease from \$113,030.59 in November 2014.

Old Business:

- 1) The fountain was taken in for the season. The Board will review the fountain again in the spring.
- 2) Doug Beech the owner of Twigs Restaurant will not address the pond issue until the new road is completed.
- 3) The bottle signing that was held at the Blowing Rock ABC was successful. There was a good turnout for this event.

New Business:

- 1) The Board tabled the lighting of the street light decorations.
- 2) The Board asked that the Manager contact someone about the solar sign to get brighter lights installed.
- 3) The Manager will take applications for a part-time employee.
- 4) A staff issue was discussed and will be handled by the Chairman and the Manager.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on January 21, 2016 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store.

Edith Nations Manager